
 

 
ALL INDIA 

BHARAT SANCHAR NIGAM LIMITED 
EXECUTIVES’ ASSOCIATION 

Central Headquarters 
New Delhi-110001 

President 
Subhasis Mitra 
Mob:9432001010 

E-mail:presidentaibsnlea@gmail.com 

General Secretary 
S.Sivakumar 
Mob:9773760445 

E-mail:gsaibsnlea@gmail.com 

Financial Secretary 
Ram Nath 

Mob:9868231711 
E-mail:fsaibsnlea@gmail.com 

 

 
No. AIBSNLEA/CHQ/CMD/2019                                              Dated: 19.12.2019 
 
To, 
 
Shri P. K. Purwar, 
CMD, BSNL 
New Delhi -110001.  

            
Sub:  Postponement of 2nd Membership Verification for 6 months and facilities 
also to be extended for the full period of 6 months:  
 
Ref:  1. No: BSNL/5-2/SR/2019-ii  Dated: 31 October, 2019. 
        2. BSNLCO No: BSNL/5-2/SR/2019 Dated: 29 November, 2019. 
         3. BSNLCO No: BSNL/5-2/SR/2019 Dated: 16 December, 2019. 
 
Respected Sir, 
We would like to draw your kind attention towards the letter under ref. 1 above vide which 
BSNL Management has sought the opinion of the Association about the postponement of 
2nd Membership Verification among Executive Associations in BSNL keeping in view the 
implementation of proposed Revival Plan and VRS-2019 in BSNL. The views of AIBSNLEA to 
conduct the 2nd Membership verification were already conveyed to the Management during 
various meetings. Further our views have also been communicated in response to BSNL 
letter dated 31.10.2019.  
BSNL Management decided to postpone the 2nd MV for 6 months vide order under ref 2 
above. Thereafter, Management extended the facilities to the Recognised Association and 
the Support Association for a period of two and half month i.e. only up to 28.02.2020 vide 
letter under ref. 3 above.  
It is surprising that the facilities to the recognised and the support 
Associations are extended for a limited period of two and half months only 
whereas the 2nd MV has been extended for 6 months i.e. up to June, 2020. This 
is a cause of frustration and highly objectionable. We strongly demand that all 
the facilities should be extended for the full 6 months period immediately as 
the 2nd MV has been postponed for 6 months by the Management citing 
Administrative reasons. 
With kind regards, 

Yours Sincerely 
-sd- 

(S.Sivakumar) 
General Secretary 

Copy to:  
1. Shri. Arvind Vadnerkar, DIR (HR), BSNL Board for information and n/a pl. 
2. Shri. A. M. Gupta, GM (SR), BSNL CO for information and n/a pl. 


